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D W Bayly,  Ty Newydd,  Mynytho,  Pwllheli,  Gwynedd  LL53 7SA. 

Tel  01758 740150.








17th May 2006.

Dear Mr Carr,



Crown Estate Commissioners’ Charges

Enclosed is a letter sent to Gordon Brown, which is self explanatory.  To date we have not received a reply.  Could the RYA help and support us in our efforts to have these charges reduced or removed.  We are surprised that the RYA does not do more to counter these charges and publicise their effects to the boating fraternity.

In addition to the points raised, we are now aware that the 10% charge is included in the net charge for berthing, launching and storage.  VAT is applied on top,   a tax on a tax. An average marina berth-holder with a fee of £3000 will pay £300 to the Exchequer.  Pertinent to Pwllheli, we believe the inclusion of marina income from launching and storage facilities is incorrect, as the marina compound was originally common or council owned land.

These charges are levied across the country and are a substantial hidden tax, of which, most boat owners are unaware.  The charge also compounds the annual increases applied by marinas, and harbour mooring authorities.  We have written to the Crown Estates requesting a full listing of all marina charges, they have declined, saying, that the information is confidential and that we would have to obtain agreement from each marina for them divulge the information. The charges on harbour moorings are listed on their web site.

The local council is sympathetic to our efforts, and we trust you will give us your active support.




Yours sincerely,





David Bayly.

Rod Carr

RYA

RYA House

Ensign Way

Hamble

Southampton SO31 4YA 
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